










This version of the Newsletter was re-typed from the original by Phoebe Coster in October 2020 to 

enable search engines to ‘see’ the text. Minor changes have been made to correct typographical 

errors and to add clarity. 
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Patron Mr Allen A Strom, Advisor in Conservation Department of Education NSW 

“We are more sensible of what is done against custom than against nature”. 

Plutarch. 

OUR SOCIETY 

Earth Day: This year Earth Week will be held from 21st to 28th September. We have organized a 

poster competition for pupils of Wentworth Falls Public School. The theme of the posters will be 

Conservation of the Earth’s resources, and will be on display in The Hut for all to judge. 

Adlai Stevenson, in his last address to the United Nations, had this to say: “We travel together, 

passengers on a little spaceship, dependent on its vulnerable resources of air and soil; all committed 

for our safety to its security & peace; preserved from annihilation only by the care, the work, and, I 

will say, the love we give our fragile craft.” 

Arbour Day: Those members of the Society who assisted in the planting of trees in support of Arbour 

Day must be congratulated, especially as they did so on one very wet afternoon in August. (11th) 

Bushfire Prevention Sub-Committee: Members have been at work and have now produced a leaflet 

entitled, “Householders Bushfire Guide—What To Do”. This leaflet will soon be published jointly 

with the B.M.C.C. and it is hoped to have it distributed by the Volunteer Bush Fire Brigades. 

Sympathy: We extend sympathy to Mrs Butcher at the death of Rev Mr Butcher, who for many years 

did service in The Hut. The Rev Butcher was our oldest member. 

We sympathise with the relatives of Miss Olga Smith and Miss Vera Smith who died since our last 

edition. 

Our sympathy also to Mrs A Bennett at the death of Mr Ralph Bennett. 

  



Hut Renovations 

Because of the efforts of those loyal members at Working Bees and at other times too the 

Conservation Hut has had quite a facelift, with a new coat of paint inside, new curtains and other 

new fixtures added or planned for addition. We shall soon see a new library and some new wall 

charts and illustrations. Let us be careful not to take for granted this voluntary work, and remember 

that volunteers are always needed. A special thanks also to those people who have given donations , 

or otherwise supported the Society. 

******      ****** 

Areas of Interest: It is possible that many of us in becoming so involved with various causes, may 

forget that as conservationists, we are students and observers of nature. Nature not only includes 

birds and four-footed animals, trees and shrubs, but insects, spiders, and a whole host of other little 

things. If members have special interests in any of these areas, let’s hear about it. 

Wild Dogs: These are still a problem in various parts of the Blue Mountains. If anyone is troubled by 

them, contact the local police, or if it is clear they are wild dogs in the National Park area, contact 

National Parks & Wildlife Service or this Society to pass the word. 

Meetings: At the June meeting, Mr Kevin Brown gave an illustrated talk on his work as a ranger of 

the National Parks & Wildlife Service. 

In July, members of the Trundling La Bushwalkers, Mr Charlie Brown & Mr Alan Doherty, were able 

to entertain us with their adventures in canoes; on rocks climbs; and down in caves. 

Many thanks to these people for giving us some of their time. 

For the August meeting the films “Winter Solstice” & “The Third Day” were screened. 

In September, Mr Michael Smithson, of the Lower Blue Mountains Conservation Society, will tell us 

of their work on nocturnal marsupials. 

Membership Fees: These are still slowly coming to hand. If not paid up, please let us have your 

memberships soon. Several new members have joined our Society during the past three months. 

Isobel Bowden. 

Outings: Our July outing was to Hanging Rock, Blackheath, a six-mile round trip from where we left 

the cars some little distance beyond the Blackheath ‘Tip’. Although the weather left much to be 

desired, it was, nevertheless a most enjoyable outing. One outstanding feature along the track was a 

type of scribbly gum with beautiful coloured trunks and oddly twisted branches. There were lovely 

patches of wattle and some early bush flowers, including flannel flowers. Hanging Rock is 

spectacular and the view of the Grose Valley, quite awe-inspiring. 

August. This was to Glenbrook National Park. Botanists & Bird-watchers were well rewarded on this 

outing. Red Hand Cave was reached after 1 ½ hours and this proved most interesting. Later a trip 

was made to the Euroka Clearing where specimens of Boronia mollis were observed as well as much 

birdlife. The bird experts Graham & Wilson Alcorn identified no less than 23 varieties of birds during 

the day. 



On September 8 a large party walked along Linden Ridge, well into the Blue Mountains National 

Park. The weather was glorious and the most outstanding feature of the day was the wildflowers, 

there being many species in this area and most of them in full bloom. Birds were scarce but Wilson 

Alcorn spotted three Spotted Quail Thrushes, and some of us heard, clear and sweet, the song of the 

elusive Chestnut Tailed Heath Wren. 

The October outing, on Saturday 6th, is down Pearce’s Pass to the Gross River, with shorter walks for 

those who decline the big one. Meet at Mt Victoria Shopping Centre 9.45am. 

Nora Dillon. 

LABIATAE 

‘Labiatae’ comes from the Latin word Labia, meaning ‘lips’. It is the name for a family of plants with 

flowers which have a calyx or corolla divided into two parts, one projecting over the other like lips of 

a mouth. 

It is an interesting family because of the many useful herbs belonging to it. To name a few:- 

Thyme. Used sparingly, is good in vegetable and oyster soups. When used as a tea, it helps to clear 

the mind, remove headaches: especially Thymus serpyllum. 

Sage is a tasty addition when blended with cheese, or stewed with tomatoes or string beans. It can 

be made into a gargle to ease a sore throat. Sage grown among cabbages is said to protect them 

from the cabbage butterfly. 

Lavender. Every garden should have one of these pleasant, scented plants. Besides this, the herb will 

repel moths that attack woollen clothing and carpets. 

Other members of the family include the various Mints, Prunella (Self Heal), Nepeta cataria Catmint, 

Ajuga (Bugle) Monarda punctate (horsemint), Satureia (Savoury), Teucrium (Germanda), Rosemary, 

Hyssop, Balm, Basil and Chinese artichoke. All these have various uses. 

Austrlian members include the various Prostranthera shrubs, Hemigenia, Westringia and 

Plectranthus. 

There being such a wide range of uses for these introduced species, I would be interested to hear 

from anyone who may have found, or heard of ways in which Australian members of the Labiatae 

family could be used. 

They may be recognised by the quadrangular stem. The leaves are opposite or in groups of three or 

more. The calyx and corolla are tubular, usually with the upper lip of 2 segments, the lower 3, in the 

corolla. 

Kevin Smith 

***************** 

  



PLAN OF HUT EXHIBITS 

Now that all the painting in the Hut has been completed, the exhibits are being rearranged. You may 

be interested in the general plan. 

The local items (those from the Blue Mountain’s region) will be kept together along the south and 

west walls, and put under the following groupings:- Geology. Plants. Arthropods. Reptiles. Birds. 

Mammals. 

The exhibits from other parts of Australia will be near the flap boards on the eastern side of the Hut. 

All Mr A George’s very interesting old settler’s tools and aboriginal artefacts are now around the 

fireplace (artistically arranged by Mrs C Van Der Held). 

As visitors often ask for details of nearby beauty spots, the wall space immediately on your left as 

you come into the Hut, will have photographs of some local views, with a map giving approximate 

location. If readers have any suitable photos of these they could give (or lend for a few months) it 

would be a great help. They should be at least postcard size—but preferably larger.  

Winsome Gregory. 

INTERSTATE & OVERSEAS VISITORS 

It is interesting to note the interstate & overseas visitors to the Conservation Hut since the beginning 

of July. Visitors from all the Australian States & the ACT have all called at this quiet corner. From 

overseas came people from the USA, UK, Tahiti, New Zealand, Canada, New Guinea, Germany, 

Ireland & Holland. 

The display has been commented on with appreciation very many times. 

Isobel Bowden. 

CUCKOO SHRIKE’S NEST BEHAVIOUR 

Spring is a very interesting time for bird watchers, particularly those who study nesting behaviour. 

Birds have many different ways of disguising their nests and of misleading predators as to their 

position, and well they need to, as studies have shown that there is a far higher degree of failure of 

nests than of success, whilst weather conditions, food supply, etc, play a part, predators are 

undoubtedly the main cause of failure. 

A bird we watched last spring had a most interesting way of disguising the nest’s whereabouts. This 

is the Black-faces Cuckoo Shrike, better known in these parts as the Blue Jay. It is a handsome, 

medium sized grey bird with a black face. 

It builds a small, saucer-shaped nest of twigs and bark, bound with cobwebs, in the fork of a 

horizontal branch of a tree, 20 or 40 feet up. The nest blends with the tree bark and is most difficult 

to see. 

  



My brother found such a nest in a Eucalypt in the Katoomba Falls picnic ground last spring. Several 

times we both observed the following interesting behaviour when one bird relieved the other at the 

nest. The relieving bird would call from a tree some distance away, then fly straight to the nest. As it 

arrived the sitting bird left the nest and flew straight on in the same line of flight as the approaching 

bird; The impression was of a single Cuckoo Shrike flying straight through the tree. 

Alas, there was a tremendous thunder-storm one night and in the morning the nest had completely 

disappeared. Another nest was found near Lyre Bird Dell. This contained half grown young, covered 

with grey fluff. They kept their heads down and looked like a growth of lichen on the Eucalypt 

branch. 

From time to time a parent bird would land on the branch beside the nest with food. With many 

species, this would be a sign for little heads to shoot up, mouths gaping wide. But not a movement 

in the patch of ‘lichen’. 

Then the parent apparently satisfied all was safe, would utter a short, musical call. Immediately, up 

would shoot three long necks, three yawning gapes to be fed! When the parent leaves, down go all 

the heads again. 

Cuckoo Shrikes have apparently evolved these behaviour patterns to confirm with their choice of a 

nest sight on a bare branch with no leaves or other cover to hide the nest. 

Graham Alcorn. 

FUTURE OF MEGALONG VALLEY 

At the beginning of August Our Society received a letter from Messers Edwards, Hall & Associates, 

Planning Consultants to the Blue Mountains City Council; telling us of an environmental study they 

were conducting on the Megalong Valley. 

The letter, which sought our views, had been misdirected and was too late for our July meeting, so a 

meeting of those who attended the August outing was held. This meeting worked out the following 

policy, which was sent to the Planning Consultants….. 

1. That any plan must preserve the present character and charm of the Megalong Valley as an 

historical and integral part of the Blue Mountains. 

2. That the present 300 acre minimum holding (Zone F. non urban) should be retained. 

3. No further alienation of public lands. 

4. Eventually the area be declared a National Park, or added to Blue Mountains or Kanangra-

Boyd National Park, existing farms to be included as a Pastoral Enclave in accord with 

overseas practice. 

5. The Megalong Valley is a vital part of Blue Mountains Tourist Industry and must be 

preserved as such. 

6. Walking access should be granted to historical tracks, such as the Six Foot Track to Cox’s 

River and Jenolan Caves. 

7. No further access roads to be constructed and the unique charm of the present one to be 

zealously preserved. 



Following this our member Nancy Douglass spent considerable time and effort preparing a detailed 

historical and ecological study in support of our policy. 

We understand that the Consultants were most impressed with Mrs Douglass’s submissions, and we 

are most grateful to her for dropping everything to compile her report in time to meet the deadline, 

set. 

SUGGESTIONS WANTED FOR CITY PLAN 

The long awaited plan for City of Blue Mountains has finally been put on show by the City Council 

and the Society has purchased a full set of maps etc. 

Having pressed for the early release of the plan’s tis NOW UP TO US to examine it closely and come 

up with constructive criticism or suggestions. A Sub-Committee is being formed and any member 

with anything to contribute is asked to contact our Secretary Mrs W Millar, 31 Asquith Avenue 

Wentworth Falls. 

******************** 

PRESCRIBED BURNING 

Our Society welcomes and fully endorses the stand taken by the National Parks Association of NSW 

in their opposition to large-area control burning. Our Bushfire Committee composed an extensive 

letter supporting their attitude and putting our views as applying to the Blue Mountains area. This 

letter has been sent to the Director of National Parks & Wildlife Service. Copies to Mr Coates MLA, 

Mr Lewis Minister For Lands, Dr Cass, Federal Minister for Environment  & Conservation, The 

Chairman of the State Bushfire Council, The City Engineer BMCC and the Town Clerk for the 

attention of the Bushfire Prevention Association.  

EDITOR: GRAHAM ALCORN PO BOX 39 BLACKHEATH..BLUE MOUNTAINS 2785 

 


